



































































































Dear Dr Kiene, Mr Howes, MSC Board and Executive,

Call for improved shark finning policy proposal from MSC

We write as a group of stakeholders with longstanding and serious concerns about the Marine Stewardship Council's requirements regarding shark finning and their inability to deliver on the organisation's stated policy of 'zero tolerance' towards this horrific activity.

Specifically, we write in light of the recent comprehensive rejection by stakeholders of your latest shark finning policy proposal to call on MSC to urgently rethink its approach ahead of the final stages of the Fisheries Standard Review.

MSC workshops and surveys in summer of 2020 saw a strong consensus of stakeholders calling on MSC to introduce a requirement for **all fisheries interacting with sharks** to have a fins naturally attached policy (FNA) in place. **FNA without exemptions** is globally acknowledged as being the only truly effective means of enacting a shark fin ban and should therefore be a minimum requirement for fisheries seeking sustainability certification.

We were therefore shocked and disappointed when MSC revealed its proposed approach for consultation in June this year: fisheries where sharks are a target or primary species would be exempt from a Fins Naturally Attached approach and permitted to continue using an 'alternative approach', despite the well-known loopholes of all existing alternatives.

While MSC has sought to position its proposal as 'Fins Naturally Attached', it is in fact simply an industry-friendly rebranding of the status quo with very limited ability to drive change on the water.

Consequently, MSC's proposal was widely rejected in the most recent round of consultation: 66% of respondents felt it was not aligned with global best practice. Furthermore, the proposal was not acceptable to 68% of respondents.

MSC's policy and decision-making processes are opaque and it is not at all clear to us how your proposal emerged from the inputs which many of us devoted significant time and capacity to last year. This lack of transparency was again emphasised by your rejection of the request by Fin Free MSC to join governance meetings as an observer. However, what is clear is that your proposal does not meet stakeholder expectations, does not represent best practice, and will not be effective in finally eradicating shark finning from certified fisheries.

Fins Naturally Attached with no exemptions has been proven to represent best practice and has consequently been adopted around the world – it is the only approach compatible with MSC's claims to 'zero tolerance' on finning and with achieving its objective of driving fisheries improvements on the water rather than blocking forward movement.

We therefore strongly urge MSC to rethink its proposal and present an updated version for consultation ahead of the TAB and STAC meetings in November and approval of a revised Fisheries Standard text by the Board. We would be delighted to share further input to such an updated proposal and would appreciate the opportunity to meet with your team to discuss.

Yours sincerely,

Birgit Braun

Executive Board Member Aktionsgemeinschaft Artenschutz (AGA) e.V.

Susan Millward

Director Marine Animal Program Animal Welfare Institute

Matthieu Lapinski

President L'Association Ailerons

Kathia Vasconcellos Monteiro

President Augusto Carneiro Institute

Dr. Leonardo Guida

Shark Scientist and AMCS Spokesperson Australian Marine Conservation Society

Charles Clover

Executive Director
Blue Marine Foundtion

Eduardo Camargo

President Brazilian Humpback Whale Institute

Nalu Beatriz Machado

President

Brazilian Institute for Nature Conservation – IBRACON

Prof. Ralph O. Schill

President Scientific Committee CMAS (Confédération Mondiale des Activités Subaquatiques)

Isabel Naranjo

President

CREMA (Centro Rescate Especies Marinas Amenazadas)

Alejandra Goyenechea

Senior International Counsel Defenders for Wildlife

Ulrich Karlowski

Foundation Board Member Deutsche Stiftung Meeresschutz (DSM)

José Truda Palazzo, Jr.

Co-Founder
Divers For Sharks

Florie Loth Hovine

Partnership Manager Earthworm Foundation

Shannon Arnold

Senior Marine Program Coordinator Ecology Action Centre

Billo Heinzpeter Studer

President

Fair Fish International Association

Randall Arauz

Policy Advisor

Fins Attached Marine Research and Conservation

Charles Redfern

Founder

Fish4Ever

Antoinette Vermilye

Co-Founder

Gallifrey Foundation

Verena Platt-Till

Head of Projects and Fundraising Gesellschaft zur Rettung der Delphine e.V

Veerle Roelandt

President

The Global Shark Conservation Initiative

Rebecca Regnery

Senior Director of Wildlife Humane Society International

Lawrence Chlebeck

Senior Shark Specialist Humane Society International Australia

David Phillips

Director

International Marine Mammal Project of Earth Island Institute

Roy Bealey

Fisheries Director International Pole & Line Foundation

Dr. Silvia Frey

Marine Conservation Biologist KYMA Sea Conservation & Research

Linda Wood

Interim Fisheries Manager Marks & Spencer

Sandra Hinni

Fisheries Sustainability Project Manager Migros

Dr. Sylvia Earle

President and Co-Chair Mission Blue

Dr Cornelia E. Nauen

President

Mundus maris absl

Sigrid Lüber

President

Ocean Care

Louie Psihoyos

Executive Director

Oceanic Preservation Society

Dr. Sandra Altherr

Founder

Pro Wildlife e.V.

Brendon Sing

Co-Director

Shark Guardian

Fernando Reis

Executive Director
Sharks Educational Institute

Fabienne Rossier

President Sharks Mission France

Alex Smolinsky

President

Sharkproject International

Jeanne Delor

TUPA coordinator and Member Manager at Earthworm Foundation TUPA (Tuna Protection Alliance)

Iain Mahood

Commercial Director World Wise Foods

Auchan

Colruyt Group

Conserveries des Cinq Océans

Cora

Groupe Casino

Groupement Les Mousquetaires

Leclerc

Lidl

Metro

Princes

RD Foods

U Enseigne

Woolworths South Africa